

## Pioneer Chapter Riders Club Meeting Minutes - Sunday 8September2024

\*\*\* Jim Rendahl sent invitations to join the meeting using Zoom. If you are interested in participating in our Zoom Meetings send your email address to "jimi.superx@gmail.com" so he can include/invite you to join our next meeting. You only need to send your email address to Jim once and he will include you in future Zoom Meeting Invitations. \*\*\*

- Dan Muller called the meeting to order at 1PM at The Shed.
- Membership Report Chuck Barsness Your Pioneer Chapter Riders Club (PCRC) Membership Dues can be paid anytime now. Our membership runs from Jan 1st through Dec 31st each year and costs \$25. The Membership Gift for 2024 is a PCRC Universal Socket 1/4"-3/4" (7mm-19mm). The Universal Socket will be mailed to all that pay their 2024 dues. Thanks to all that have already renewed their PCRC Membership.
- Treasurer's Report Doug Bruns Your \$25 2024 dues can be paid any time now! You can go online to join or renew your membership at "ehridersclub.com" and use PayPal to pay your dues. Or you can make a check out to the "Pioneer Chapter Riders Club" for \$25 and send it to Doug Bruns, PCRC Treasurer, 19219 Estate Ave, Farmington MN 55024.
- 2024 PCRC Rally review. This year's rally was held Aug 21-25. After discussion with the attendees at this year's rally meeting, it was decided to move next year's rally one week earlier, Aug 13-17, 2025. And again, we will be returning to the Country Lodge Inn in Harmony MN.
- This was the last meeting at The Shed. As was separately communicated to current members, our clubhouse/meeting place/workshop will be vacated by the end of September as Doug Bruns is selling his business. Thank you, Doug, for sharing this space with us. And we wish you good fortune in your next stage of life.
- Along with moving out of The Shed, we are currently trying to reduce our club parts inventory. Current
  members have access to our parts inventory list with prices. This would be a good time to pick up items
  you may need as some common parts are going fast.
- Our next meeting will be October 13 at 1:00pm. It will be held on Zoom.

And with that, a couple final thoughts on The Shed. We made good use of this last meeting there to share memories of this place. But also remember, it's not the end, it's just a great chapter. There's more to come. And from Sharon Bourne this morning:

--

A huge thanks to Doug for providing a "club house" for us for all these years. I've listened to many stories (some retold several times and some possibly embellished a bit), tried a shot of Scotch, learned more than I wanted to know about stators and inhaled a large quantity of second

hand cigar smoke! I wouldn't trade these times for anything! So thanks so much for your generosity, Doug. We will miss the Shed but appreciate all the memories and friendships created there.

## **Sharon Bourne**

--

Jim Rendahl
PCRC Secretary
612-202-4607
jimi.superx@gmail.com

Dan Muller
PCRC Director
612-207-1175
dmuller@dickssanitation.com